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SENT BY AvMA ON BEHALF OF ALL SIGNATORIES

Rt Hon Jeremy Hunt MP




Secretary of State for Health

Department of Health
Richmond House

79 Whitehall

London SW1A 2NS

14 March 2013

Dear Mr Hunt
Francis Report: Statutory Duty of Candour

We realise that your response to the Francis report later this month will not be a line by line response to each recommendation.  However, we are writing to strongly urge you to take this opportunity to confirm that the Government now accepts the recommendation of a statutory duty of candour for healthcare organisations to be open with patients/families about incidents which have or may cause harm, to be regulated by the Care Quality Commission (CQC).  Unlike some of the other recommendations, this has been the subject of debate for a considerable time, and the Government had committed to review its decision to opt for the “contractual” mechanism as an alternative in the light of the Francis report.  Having heard all the evidence, Francis has come to the unequivocal conclusion that the contractual mechanism is “not sufficient” and firmly recommends the statutory duty of candour as one of his key requirements for bringing about the much needed change of culture.  We agree.

The statutory duty of candour on organisations, regulated by the CQC, enjoys great support from patients, patients’ organisations, patient safety experts, and health professionals.  There is now greater consensus than ever that this must be put in place.  When this was debated in Parliament last year, during the Health and Social Care Bill, Ministers’ main argument against it was that the CQC at the time objected to it.  The CQC has now confirmed that it no longer has any objection to regulating a statutory duty of candour and is keen to develop its work in this area.  Healthwatch England, the new body representing patients created as part of the Government’s reforms, has called for the acceptance of the statutory duty of candour - its first major policy decision.  The duty of candour also enjoys considerable political consensus, being a long held policy of the Liberal Democrats and is now fully supported by the Labour Party.

We urge you not to be distracted by related but separate recommendations such as making the worst cases of cover-up and dishonesty a criminal offence.  Whilst important, these are matters which will need very careful consideration, planning and presumably primary legislation. The statutory duty of candour regulated by the CQC, meanwhile, is something which already enjoys considerable consensus and can be achieved relatively quickly and easily through secondary legislation to change the CQC regulations. It should be accompanied by clear guidance for staff and patients, and emphasize the need for training and support for staff.
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We urge you to take this opportunity to accept this recommendation and show that you are prepared to heed the Francis report and listen to patients for whom this is a great priority.  To do so would be a historic step forward for patients’ rights and patient safety.

Yours sincerely




Peter Walsh, Chief Executive, Action against Medical Accidents (AvMA)

Jeremy Taylor, Chief Executive, National Voices

Malcolm Alexander, Chair, National Association of LINKs Members

Katherine Murphy, Chief Executive, The Patients Association

Stephen Thornton, Chief Executive, The Health Foundation

Dr Kim Holt, Chair, Patients First

